The Campsbourne Weekly Campsbourne School's Weekly Newsletter

www.campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk head@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk

Dear Parent / Carers,

We have had a brilliant start to the new school year. We had 3 days of excellent staff training including a morning on unconscious bias and how we can adapt our practice to ensure we remove bias as much as possible. The staff also worked incredibly hard during these three days to prepare the school whilst also negotiating the army of builders who were also on site ensuring we could open on time. I would like to thank everyone who has helped the start of the school year to be so smooth.

The children have been amazing and have adapted to having builders and all their equipment on site very sensibly. The scaffolding around the gym will be up for about 4 weeks as they repair the roof of the gym. The completion of the heating system and electrical works will be carried out after school so that disruption is kept to an absolute minimum. We will continue with using the 3 entrances until the middle playground is back in use which should be after half term.

After School Club

Due to building works taking place after school we have to move the after school club from the infant building to the dining hall. This means all pickups will take place from the main entrance on Nightingale Lane.

Packed Lunch Workshop

Do you struggle with ideas for packed lunches? Come along to our Packed Lunch Workshop on Thursday 14th October at 9.15-10.45am delivered by Bread n Butter CIC. This information packed workshop will give you ideas and inspiration on different healthy foods to include in your child's lunchbox and you'll also get to take part in making some healthy snacks. Every parent will receive an information sheet with recipes for you to try at home. You can find out more about Bread n Butter CIC and the work they do through their website www.breadnbutter.org.uk.

We only have 20 spaces available so if you would like to reserve a place please contact the school office admin@campsbourne.haringey.sch.uk

School Street Consultation

Our School Street **consultation closes on 26th October**! Please take the opportunity to feedback on the School Street by completing this survey. We want to hear from the whole school community, whether positive or negative, to help shape the future of the scheme. After the trial, the council will make the decision based on your feedback whether to keep the School Street in place, amend, or remove it. https://forms.office.com/r/w29d06dn9C The survey should only take 2-4 minutes to complete

Online Safety Advice for Parents

Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency's CEOP Command. Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation. Thinkuknow is unique. It is underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command. Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information — children, young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them. You can access the website using the following link. https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/

Term Dates for 2021/2022

Due to the Queen's Platinum Jubilee, which falls during the summer half term, schools have an additional day off. To ensure consistency across all Haringey schools this additional day has been put at the end summer term which now ends on **Thursday 21 July 2022** and not Friday 22 July 2022, as previously stated.

HSA September Social and New Parent Welcome

To celebrate all being able to get back together for the first time in a long time, please come and join us on **Saturday the 18th September in Ally Pally** (the field opposite Newlands Road). Bring a picnic, or even just yourselves and say hello to your fellow Campsbourners. We'll be there from 11.30am. If anyone would like to volunteer to run some games - that would be great! Contact Sarah Sharpe via Classlist or Elena on hssacampsbourne@gmail.com.

Meet the Teacher

You should have received an email with the zoom details for your 'Meet the Teacher' meetings. You can find details for these below as well.

Year 1

Below is the link for Year 1 zoom meeting...

Topic: Year 1 Meet the Teacher Time: Sep 15, 2021 04:00 PM London

Join Zoom Meeting

https://zoom.us/j/5935278997?pwd=NkZ0bmdnR0VFWWpkTVFxRGJNN0xyQT09

Meeting ID: 593 527 8997

Passcode: kmjic0

Year 2

Please find details for Year 2 Meet the Teacher for next Monday: Josh Mattocks is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Josh Mattocks' Zoom Meeting Time: Sep 13, 2021 04:00 PM London

Join Zoom Meeting

https://zoom.us/j/92501502772?pwd=RnQzbUpjLzV3WitoWnE3SHp6enE3UT09

Meeting ID: 925 0150 2772

Passcode: VPkpt8

Year 3

Year 3 are inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Year 3

Time: Sep 14, 2021 04:00 PM London

Join Zoom Meeting

https://zoom.us/j/91743579673?pwd=VEIVMEF6SFZnWWISYm1NWUFhRDk0Zz09

Meeting ID: 917 4357 9673

Passcode: PMt5DJ

Year 4

Lucy Norman is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Time: Sep 14, 2021 04:00 PM London

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82403778600?pwd=ck5ZWGw0NXIINWEzVmt6OVlpaVBNQT09

Meeting ID: 824 0377 8600

Passcode: B0iDw9

Year 5

Below are the zoom details for year 5's meet the teacher meeting to send to parents. Ashley Hawkins and Hellen Morrissey are inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Year 5 Meet the Teacher Meeting Time: Sep 16, 2021 04:00 PM London

Join Zoom Meeting

https://zoom.us/j/92638243515?pwd=WVN0ZExyb0hCR1hVdUhGa3NRZGkxZz09

Meeting ID: 926 3824 3515

Passcode: kLKX07

Year 6

Year 6 Teachers are inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting.

Topic: Year 6 - Meet the Teachers Meeting Time: Sep 13, 2021 04:00 PM London

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89726898275?pwd=SjZOVHZMTzQ3NmwzUTRYTjlEbmNzUT09

Meeting ID: 897 2689 8275

Passcode: i3KLpy

I hope you have a lovely weekend.

Jonathan Smith Head Teacher